
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
Initiation of Rule Change Requests 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
Under s 95, the Honourable Lily D'Ambrosio MP, Minister for Energy, Environment and 
Climate Change, Minister for Solar Homes has requested the Prudent discounts in an adoptive 
jurisdiction (Ref.  ERC0317) proposal. The proposal seeks to make amendments to the 
operation of the prudent discount regime in an adoptive jurisdiction. The AEMC intends to 
expedite the proposal under s 96 as it considers the proposed Rule is non-controversial, 
subject to requests not to do so. Written requests not to expedite the proposal must be 
received by 22 October 2020. Submissions must be received by 5 November 2020. 
 
Under s 95, the Australian Energy Council has requested the Generator registration thresholds 
(Ref. ERC0256) proposal. The proposal seeks to increase the participation of smaller 
generators in central dispatch and also proposes changes to the Australian Energy Market 
Operator’s process for granting exemptions from being registered as a scheduled or semi-
scheduled generator. Submissions must be received by 17 December 2020. 
 
Under s 95, Mr Damien Vermeer has requested the Improving connection process for 
embedded generators (Ref. ERC0318) proposal. The proposal seeks to minimise uncertainty 
in the registration and connection process for embedded generators which are intending to be 
exempt from registration. Submissions must be received by 17 December 2020. 
 
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. Submissions should be made in 
accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written submissions on Rule change 
proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
Written requests should be sent to submissions@aemc.gov.au and cite the reference in the 
title. Before sending a request, please review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. 
Documents referred to above are available on the AEMC’s website and are available for 
inspection at the AEMC’s office. 
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